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CHRISTINE TARLING 
Director of Legislated Services & City Clerk 

Corporate Services Department 
Kitchener City Hall, 2nd Floor 

200 King Street West, P.O. Box 1118 
Kitchener, ON  N2G 4G7 

Phone: 519.741.2200 x 7809 Fax: 519.741.2705 
christine.tarling@kitchener.ca 

  TTY: 519-741-2385 

 

 

July 12, 2021 
 
 
Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa ON  K1A 0A2 
 
 
Dear Prime Minister Trudeau: 
 
 
This is to advise that City Council, at a meeting held on Monday June 28, 2021, 
passed the following resolution with respect to Motion M-84 Anti-Hate Crimes and 
Incidents and private member’s bill Bill-C 313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act: 
 

“WHEREAS racism and hate crimes in Kitchener have been on the rise since 
the start of the global pandemic; and, 
 
WHEREAS the City of Kitchener continues to seek opportunities to dismantle 
systemic racism; and, 
 
WHEREAS the City’s Strategic Plan has identified Caring Community as a 
priority, and the proposed motion M-84 Anti-hate crimes and incidents and 
private member’s bill Bill-C 313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act supports several 
of the bodies of work currently being moved forward under this strategic goal; 
and, 
 
WHEREAS MP Peter Julian’s motion M-84 Anti-hate crimes and incidents and 
private member’s bill Bill-C 313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act is an opportunity 
to make all Canadians feel safer in the communities that they live; 
 
THEREFORE IT BE RESOLVED that the City of Kitchener endorses MP Peter 
Julian’s private member’s motion, Motion M-84 Anti-Hate Crimes and Incidents 
and his private member’s bill Bill-C 313 Banning Symbols of Hate Act; and, 
 
THEREFORE BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be 
sent to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Minister of Municipal Affairs 
Steve Clark, Minister of Citizenship and Multiculturalism Parm Gill, to the local 
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MP’s and MPP’s, to the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, to the 
Association of Municipalities Ontario, and all other municipalities in Ontario.” 

 
Yours truly, 

 
C. Tarling 
Director of Legislated Services  
& City Clerk 
 

  
c:  Hon. Minister Steve Clark 
 Hon. Minister Parm Gill 

Mike Harris (Kitchener Conestoga), MPP 
Amy Fee (Kitchener South-Hespeler), MPP 
Laura Mae Lindo (Kitchener Centre), MPP 
Catherine Fife (Waterloo), MPP 
Raj Saini (Kitchener Centre), MP 
Tim Louis (Kitchener Conestoga), MP 
Bardish Chagger (Waterloo), MP 
Marwan Tabbara (Kitchener South-Hespeler), MP 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 

  Ontario Municipalities 
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CHRISTINE TARLING 
Director of Legislated Services & City Clerk 

Corporate Services Department 
Kitchener City Hall, 2nd Floor 

200 King Street West, P.O. Box 1118 
Kitchener, ON  N2G 4G7 

Phone: 519.741.2200 x 7809 Fax: 519.741.2705 
christine.tarling@kitchener.ca 

  TTY: 519-741-2385 

 

 

July 12, 2021 
 
 
Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa ON  K1A 0A2 
 
 
Dear Prime Minister Trudeau: 
 
 
This is to advise that City Council, at a meeting held on Monday June 28, 2021, 
passed the following resolution with respect to the rising cost of building materials: 
 

“WHEREAS the prices for construction materials have seen dramatic 
increases during the pandemic; and, 
 
WHEREAS reports by Statistics Canada noted that the price of lumber 
increased by 68 percent between March 2020 and March 2021, while 
fabricated metal products and construction material rose by 9 percent; and,  
 
WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has seen an accelerated overall increase 
in demands for construction; and, 
 
WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has deemed residential construction as 
essential activity during province-wide emergency declarations and stay-at-
home orders; and, 
 
WHEREAS Kitchener City Council considers it a matter of public interest as 
the increase in rates and demand could result in unsustainable costs on the 
local construction industry; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the City of Kitchener advocate to the Federal 
and Provincial Governments to review actions that could be taken to help 
mitigate or offset the impacts related to the rising cost of building materials; 
and; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution be 
forwarded to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau; Honourable Doug Ford, 

3

mailto:christine.tarling@kitchener.ca


 

 

Premier Ontario; Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance; 
Honourable Hon. Victor Fedeli, Minister of Economic Development, Steve 
Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs; Job Creation and Trade; local MP’s and 
MPP’s, to the Federation of Canadian Municipalities, Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario, and all other municipalities in Ontario.” 

 
Yours truly, 

 
C. Tarling 
Director of Legislated Services  
& City Clerk 
 

  
c:  Hon. Premiere Doug Ford 
 Hon. Minister Peter Bethlenfalvy 
 Hon. Minister Victor Fedeli 
 Hon. Minister Steve Clark 
 Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
 Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
 Ontario Municipalities 
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TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE 
2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 

T:  519-247-3687   F:  519-247-3411 
www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca 

 
 
 
 
July 12, 2021 
 
 
 
Township of The Archipelago 
9 James Street 
Parry Sound, ON 
P2A 1T4 
 
RE:  SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION – BILL 228 – BANNING UNENCAPSULATED POLYSTYRENE 

FOAM 
 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular 
meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed. 
 
THAT Council support the Township of Archipelago Banning Unencapsulated 
Polystyrene Foam. 
 
CARRIED. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 
Morgan Calvert 
CAO/Acting Clerk 
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TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE 
2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 

T:  519-247-3687   F:  519-247-3411 
www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca 

 
 
 
 
July 12, 2021 
 
 
 
Township of The Archipelago 
9 James Street 
Parry Sound, ON 
P2A 1T4 
 
RE:  SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION – BILL 279 – ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AMENDMENT ACT 

(MICROPLASTICS FILTERS FOR WASHING MACHINES), 2021 
 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular 
meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed. 
 
THAT Council support the Township of Archipelago Environmental Protection 
Amendment Act (Microplastics Filters for Washing Machines). 
 
CARRIED. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 
Morgan Calvert 
CAO/Acting Clerk 
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TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE 
2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 

T:  519-247-3687   F:  519-247-3411 
www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca 

 
 
 
 
July 12, 2021 
 
 
 
City of Owen Sound 
808 2nd Avenue East 
Owen Sound, ON 
N4K 2H4 
 
ATTENTION:  JAMIE ECKENSWILLER, DEPUTY CLERK 
 
RE:  SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION – ENDORSEMENT OF 988 SUICIDE AND CRISIS PREVENTION 

HOTLINE INITIATIVE 
 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular 
meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed. 
 
THAT Council support the City of Owen Sound’s endorsement of the 988 Suicide 
and Crisis Prevention Hotline Initiative. 
 
CARRIED. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 
Morgan Calvert 
CAO/Acting Clerk 
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TOWNSHIP OF ADELAIDE METCALFE 
2340 Egremont Drive, Strathroy, ON N7G 3H6 

T:  519-247-3687   F:  519-247-3411 
www.adelaidemetcalfe.on.ca 

 
 
 
 
July 12, 2021 
 
Township of Rideau Lakes 
1439 County Road 8 
Delta, ON 
K0E 1G0 
 
 
RE:  SUPPORT OF RESOLUTION – ABANDONED CEMETERIES 
 
 
Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Adelaide Metcalfe, at the regular 
meeting of June 21, 2021, supported your resolution and the following was passed. 
 
THAT Council support the Township of Rideau Lakes motion to urge the 
Government of Ontario to provide funding sources for municipalities for the 
ongoing maintenance and preservation repair of abandoned cemeteries in their 
care. 
 
CARRIED. 
 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
 
Morgan Calvert 
CAO/Acting Clerk 
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The Corporation of the Town of Cobourg 
Legislative Services Department 
Victoria Hall 
55 King Street West 
Cobourg, ON  K9A 2M2 

 

Brent Larmer  
Municipal Clerk/ 

Manager of Legislative Services 
Telephone: (905) 372-4301 Ext. 4401 

Email: blarmer@cobourg.ca 
Fax: (905) 372-7558 

 

 

 

 

Sent via E-Mail         Monday July 19, 2021 

David Lametti 
6415 Monk Blvd. 
Montréal, Quebec 
H4E 3H8                              
David.Lametti@parl.gc.ca 
 
Dear David Lametti. Minister of Justice, Attorney General of Canada  

Re: Resolution 272-21 – Support for Bill C-6 An Act to amend the Criminal Code  
                                          (Conversion Therapy) 

Please be advised that the Municipal Council of the Corporation of the Town of Cobourg at its 
Regular Council meeting held on June 28, 2021 passed the following Resolution in regards to 
Councils support for Bill C-6 An Act to amend the Criminal Code (Conversion Therapy). 

Resolution 272-21  

WHEREAS at the Committee of the Whole Meeting on June 21, 2021, Council  
considered a Memo from the Secretary of the Equity, Diversity and Inclusion  
Committee regarding support for Bill C-6 An Act to amend the Criminal Code  
(Conversion Therapy) 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council send a letter of support be sent to 
all municipalities in the County of Northumberland, Phillip Lawrence Member of 
Federal Parliament for Northumberland— Peterborough South and David Piccini, 
Member of Provincial Parliament for Northumberland-Peterborough South, and all 
other municipalities in Ontario. 

The accompanying Council Resolution Sheet has been enclosed in this letter for your 
information.  
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
 
Brent Larmer 
Municipal Clerk/Manager of Legislative Services 
Legislative Services Department 

Encl.  
Resolution 272-21 
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Moved By NICOLE BEATTY  Resolution No.: 
Last Name Printed N. BEATTY  272-21 

Seconded By 
 
ADAM BUREAU 

 
Council Date: 

Last Name Printed A. BUREAU  June 28, 2021 
 
WHEREAS at the Committee of the Whole Meeting on June 21, 2021, Council 
considered a Memo from the Secretary of the Equity, Diversity and Inclusion 
Committee regarding support for Bill C-6 An Act to amend the Criminal Code 
(Conversion Therapy) 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council send a letter of 
support be sent to all municipalities in the County of Northumberland, Phillip 
Lawrence Member of Federal Parliament for Northumberland—
Peterborough South and David Piccini, Member of Provincial Parliament for 
Northumberland-Peterborough South, and all other municipalities in Ontario. 

The Corporation of the  
Town of Cobourg Resolution 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF COBOURG 

EQUITY, DIVERSITY, AND INCLUSION   

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

TO: Brent Larmer, Municipal Clerk/Manager of Legislative Services 

FROM: Jamie Kramer, Secretary 

MEETING DATE: Thursday, June 17, 2021 

SUBJECT: Motion to Support Bill C-6 An Act to amend the Criminal Code 
(Conversion Therapy) 

 

The following Motion was adopted at the Thursday, June 17, 2021 Cobourg Equity 
Diversity and Inclusion Advisory Committee (EDIAC) Meeting: 

 

Moved by Member Councillor Beatty 

 

THAT the Equity Diversity and Inclusion Advisory Committee recommend Council write a 
letter of support to Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada and David Lametti the 
Minister of Justice and Attorney General and the Federal Government on behalf of 
Municipal Council in support of Bill C-6, being an act to amend the Criminal Code of 
Canada (Conversion Therapy) as it has been presented without any amendments; and 

 

FURTHER THAT this motion and the letter of support be sent to all municipalities in the 
County of Northumberland, Phillip Lawrence Member of Federal Parliament for  
Northumberland—Peterborough South and David Piccini, Member of Provincial 
Parliament for Northumberland-Peterborough South, and all other municipalities in 
Ontario. 

 

          Carried  
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July 16, 2021 
 
 
 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 
 
Via email premier@ontario.ca 
  
 
At the regular meeting of Woodstock City Council held on July 15, 2021, the following resolution 
was passed: 
 
“WHEREAS the current affordable housing crisis in Canada and the quality of life implications 
caused by addiction, drug and opioid use, and mental health issues are impacting communities 
in Canada and around the world; 
  
AND WHEREAS citizens in many communities are alarmed by the increase in homelessness, 
needles discarded in public spaces, visible signs of illegal activities, and are disillusioned with 
the justice system response; 
  
AND WHEREAS policing and the justice system is not the solution to homelessness and 
addiction or an effective use of public funds; 
  
AND WHEREAS Public health initiatives and programs aimed at addiction are provided by 
multiple Ministries and agencies and are clearly inadequate and new long-term solutions are 
required; 
  
AND WHEREAS many of the programs and attempts from different agencies, government 
organizations, and Ministry service providers have created a disjointed delivery system; 
  

 

Office of the City Clerk 
    Woodstock City Hall 

P.O. Box1539 
    500 Dundas Street 

   Woodstock, ON 
      N4S 0A7 

Telephone (519) 539-1291 
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NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Woodstock City Council calls on the Honourable 
Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario to bring together the Ministry of the Attorney General, the Ministry 
of Health, the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, and the Ministry of Children, Community 
and Social Services to immediately work together on both short and long term solutions, 
complete with funding, to take proper responsibility and action to address the affordable housing, 
homelessness, and addictions crisis; 
  
AND FURTHER that this resolution be circulated to the Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Oxford 
MPP; the Association of Municipalities Ontario; and all Ontario municipalities.” 
 
 
 
Yours Truly,  
 
 
 
 
Alysha Dyjach, Deputy City Clerk 
 
Cc via email: 

• The Ministry of the Attorney General - attorneygeneral@ontario.ca  
• The Honourable Christine Elliott – Minister of Health - christine.elliott@ontario.ca  
• The Honourable Steve Clark – Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing - 

steve.clark@pc.ola.org 
• The Honourable Merrilee Fullerton – Minister of Children, Community and Social Services 

– MinisterMCCSS@ontario.ca  
• The Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Oxford MPP - ernie.hardemanco@pc.ola.org 
• Association of Municipalities Ontario – amo@amo.on.ca 
• All Ontario Municipalities 
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MUNICIPALITY OF 

SHUNIAH 

July 20, 2021 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
premier@ontario.ca 

Dear Premier Ford, 

MUNICIPALITY OF SHUNIAH 
420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario P7A 1X8 

Phone: (807) 683-4545 Fax: (807) 683-6982 
\\'"Ww.shuniah.org 

RE: Support Resolution- Lyme Disease Awareness Month 

Please be advised that, at its meeting on July 14, 2021, the Council of the Municipality of 
Shuniah resolved as follows: 

That Council hereby supports the resolution from the City of St. Catherine's regarding 
the Lyme Disease Awareness Month, dated June 11, 2021. 

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference and consideration. We kindly 
request your support and endorsement for the Lyme Disease Awareness Month. 

Yours truly, 

' { (-)( {,( { c ll i ~ 1--­
---~ 

Kerry Bellamy 
Clerk 

Cc: The Honourable Christine Elliott, Minister of Health 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Local MPP's 
Thunder Bay District Health Unit 
All Ontario Municipalities 

Roads Department (807) 983-2550 Fire Department (807) 983-2021 
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COUNCIL RESOLUTION 

I/,J~;IL ~·; I • ,JI 

S l I LJ}.J L \ I I 
Resolution No.: dLJ5- ~ \ 

Date: Jul 14, 2021 

Moved By: H~n C-~ LO VVI ~d­

Seconded By: D &VI S v r ) ·~, 

THAT Council hereby supports the attached resolution from the City of St. Catherines 
regarding the Lyme Disease Awareness Month, dated June 11, 2021; and 

WHEREAS May is Lyme Disease National Awareness Month; and 

WHEREAS Ontario Health does not cover treatment and testing for all strains of Lyme 
Disease; and 

WHEREAS Lyme Disease is a crippling disease if not diagnosed and treated 
appropriately; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Municipality supports the resolution of the City of 
St. Catherines call on the Ontario government to expand testing to all strains of Lyme 
Disease and improve the level of treatment and care for those diagnosed with this 
crippling disease; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED the Premier of Ontario, Ontario Ministry of Health, local 
MPPs, Thunder Bay District Health Unit, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and 
all Ontario municipalities be sent correspondence of Council's decision. 

ffiarried D Defeated DAmended D Deferred 

Municipality of Shuniah , 420 Leslie Avenue , Thunder Bay, Ontari.6.R7A 1X8 

Page 15 of 18 
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MUNICIPALITY OF 

SHUN I AI--I 

July 19, 2021 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7 A 1 A 1 
premier@ontario. ca 

Dear Premier Ford, 

MUNICIPALI1Y OF SHUNIAH 
420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario P7A 1X8 

Phone: (807) 683-4545 Fax: (807) 683-6982 
www .shuniah.org 

RE: Support Resolution- Municipal Land Transfer Tax 

Please be advised that, at its meeting on July 14, 2021, the Council of the Municipality of 
Shuniah resolved as follows: 

That correspondence from the Municipality of St. Charles regarding Municipal Land 
Transfer Tax, be supported. 

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference and consideration. We kindly 
request your support and endorsement for the Municipal Land Transfer Tax. 

Yours truly, 

) e)(- cr cc_ f 1 ( i--­
.... \ 

Kerry Bellamy 
Clerk 

Cc: The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
The Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM) 
Ontario Municipalities 

Roads Department (807) 983-2550 Fire Department (807) 983-2021 
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COUNCIL RESOLUTION 

!..:cHil r,.l • Ul 

Slilji\L\11 
Resolution No.: 9LJL/- :J\ 

Date: Jul 14, 2021 

Moved By: ~~M 1 ~ax~ 'ThM~ Q:Jf\p at lLavf-
seconded By: ~~CU'l Grw r1t1 k! ± 
THAT Council hereby receives the following correspondence 

a. Board of Health minutes for meetings held May 19, 2021 
b. City of Port Colborne Resolution -Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 
c. Elimination of LPAT Resolution 2021-0115 
d. Letter-kom Premier Ford et al Re: Land Transfer Tax 
e. Letter to Prime Minister Trudeau re Capital Gains Tax Exemptions on Primary 
Residences 
f. LRCA comments on ERO Posting 019-2986, June 23, 2021 
g. Updating Environmental Assessment Requirements for Transmission Lines 
h. TBDSSAB Board Meeting Regular Session Minutes May 20, 2021 
i. Resolution 21-111 Scott Aitchison, MP Parry Sound Muskoka Support for 988 Crisis 
Line 
j. CP Remedial Program Notification 
k. Mississauga's Resolution 
I. TC Energy Investigation Expense Dig Notification 
m. Township of Scugog Correspondence re: Williams Point Road and Beacock Road 
School Bus Turnarounds 

and the same be filed at the Clerk's Office. 

Bt"arried D Defeated D Amended D Deferred 

Municipality of Shuniah , 420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario, 

Page 14 of 18 
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MUNICIPALITY Of 

SHUNIAH 

July 19, 2021 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON, KIA OA6 
Justin. trudeau@parl.gc. ca 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A lAl 
premier@ontario .ca 

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau and Premier Ford, 

MUNICIPALI1Y OF SHUNIAH 
420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario P7A 1X8 

Phone: (807) 683-4545 Fax: (807) 683-6982 
www .shuniah.org 

RE: Support Resolution- Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 

Please be advised that, at its meeting on July 14, 2021, the Council of the Municipality of 
Shuniah resolved as follows: 

That correspondence from the Town of Fort Erie regarding Capital Gains Tax on Primary 
Residence, be supported. 

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference and consideration. We kindly 
request your support and endorsement for the Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence. 

Yours truly, 

• ( J ~~; 
/{ - ,,\ (_ '- i l \.. ' i-­

(') 

Kerry Bellamy 
Clerk 

Cc: All members of Parliament 
All members of Provincial Parliament 
The Regional Municipality of Niagara 
Ontario Municipalities 

Roads Departn1ent (807) 983-2550 Fire Departinent (807) 983-2021 
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COUNCIL RESOLUTION 

!..:cHil r,.l • Ul 

Slilji\L\11 
Resolution No.: 9LJL/- :J\ 

Date: Jul 14, 2021 

Moved By: ~~M 1 ~ax~ 'ThM~ Q:Jf\p at lLavf-
seconded By: ~~CU'l Grw r1t1 k! ± 
THAT Council hereby receives the following correspondence 

a. Board of Health minutes for meetings held May 19, 2021 
b. City of Port Colborne Resolution -Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 
c. Elimination of LPAT Resolution 2021-0115 
d. Letter-kom Premier Ford et al Re: Land Transfer Tax 
e. Letter to Prime Minister Trudeau re Capital Gains Tax Exemptions on Primary 
Residences 
f. LRCA comments on ERO Posting 019-2986, June 23, 2021 
g. Updating Environmental Assessment Requirements for Transmission Lines 
h. TBDSSAB Board Meeting Regular Session Minutes May 20, 2021 
i. Resolution 21-111 Scott Aitchison, MP Parry Sound Muskoka Support for 988 Crisis 
Line 
j. CP Remedial Program Notification 
k. Mississauga's Resolution 
I. TC Energy Investigation Expense Dig Notification 
m. Township of Scugog Correspondence re: Williams Point Road and Beacock Road 
School Bus Turnarounds 

and the same be filed at the Clerk's Office. 

Bt"arried D Defeated D Amended D Deferred 

Municipality of Shuniah , 420 Leslie Avenue, Thunder Bay, Ontario, 

Page 14 of 18 
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July 20, 2021 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau    The Honourable Doug Ford 
Prime Minister       Premier of Ontario 
House of Commons       Legislative Building, Queens Park  
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6      Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca      premier@ontario.ca 
 
RE: Fort Erie Resolution Regarding Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 
 
Honourable and Dear Sirs: 
  
At the July 13, 2021 Regular Meeting of Council, Town of LaSalle Council gave consideration to 
correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie, dated June 1, 2021, regarding Capital 
Gains Tax on Primary Residence. 
 
At the Meeting, the following motion was passed: 
 

That correspondence received from Fort Erie dated June 1, 2021 regarding 
Capital Gains on Primary Residence be received; and endorsed. 

 
Correspondence received from the Town of Fort Erie is attached for your convenience. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

  
Linda Jean 
Deputy Clerk 
Town of LaSalle 
ljean@lasalle.ca 
 
cc.  All Members of Parliament  
 All Members of Provincial Parliament 
 The Town of Fort Erie  
 Ontario Municipalities 
 
 

21

mailto:justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca
mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:ljean@lasalle.ca


 

Community Services 

              Legislative Services 

June 1, 2021 
File #120203 

 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

The Honourable Doug Ford  
Premier of Ontario  
Legislative Building, Queen's Park  
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1  
premier@ontario.ca 

 
Honourable and Dear Sirs: 
 
Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the 
following resolution: 
 

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and 
  
Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital 
gains, and 
  
Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains 
tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada, 
and 
  
Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented 
higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and 
  
Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no 
additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to 
upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and 
  
Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to 
Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted 
savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors 
who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well 
as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and 
  
Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly 
escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability; 

…2 
 
Mailing Address:                The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie  

1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON  L2A 2S6 
Office Hours  8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.   Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX:  (905) 871-4022 Web-site:  www.forterie.ca 
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The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister     Page two 
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario  
 

Now therefore be it resolved, 
  
That:  The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax 
exemptions on primary residences, and further 
  
That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of 
Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their 
support.    

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Yours very truly, 

 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.  
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
c.c.  All Members of Parliament 
 All Members of Provincial Parliament 
 The Regional Municipality of Niagara 
 Ontario Municipalities 
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THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF SARNIA 

City Clerk’s Department 
255 Christina Street N.  PO Box 3018 

Sarnia ON  Canada  N7T 7N2 
519-332-0330 (phone)  519-332-3995 (fax)

519-332-2664 (TTY)
www.sarnia.ca  clerks@sarnia.ca

July 21, 2021 

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada 

80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2 

Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

Dear Prime Minister: 

Re: Capital Gains Tax Exemptions on Primary Residence 

At its meeting held on July 12, 2021, Sarnia City Council adopted the 

following resolution: 

That Sarnia City Council endorse the resolution circulated by 

the Town of Fort Erie requesting that the Federal Government 
cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax 

exemptions on primary residences. 

A copy of the above noted resolution is enclosed for your reference. Your 

favourable consideration of this request is respectfully requested. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Amy Burkhart 
Acting City Clerk 

cc: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 

All Members of Parliament 
All Members of Provincial Parliament 

All Ontario Municipalities 
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Community Services 

              Legislative Services 

June 1, 2021 
File #120203 

 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister 
House of Commons 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6 
Justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 

The Honourable Doug Ford  
Premier of Ontario  
Legislative Building, Queen's Park  
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1  
premier@ontario.ca 

 
Honourable and Dear Sirs: 
 
Re: Capital Gains Tax on Primary Residence 

The Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of May 31, 2021 passed the 
following resolution: 
 

Whereas primary residences are currently exempt from a capital gains tax, and 
  
Whereas currently secondary and additional non-primary properties are subject to capital 
gains, and 
  
Whereas the Federal Government is currently looking into a primary residence capital gains 
tax as they have recognized that affordable housing has become a serious issue in Canada, 
and 
  
Whereas smaller communities including the Town of Fort Erie are seeing unprecedented 
higher selling prices that are outpacing prices in larger cities, and 
  
Whereas many hard-working Canadians who have only a primary residence with no 
additional non-primary homes count on their home equity as financial aid to apply to 
upsizing or downsizing their home depending on their personal situation, and 
  
Whereas a change in taxation to primary residences would be a significant financial blow to 
Canadians and would create an unfair, two-tiered taxation which could lead to depleted 
savings, inter-generational disparities, disparities among diverse groups such as seniors 
who may have a significant portion of their savings vested in their primary residence, as well 
as, reducing the ability of home ownership thereby a further, higher need for rentals, and 
  
Whereas the Federal government could look at other means to slow down the rapidly 
escalating housing costs to improve housing affordability; 

…2 
 
Mailing Address:                The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie  

1 Municipal Centre Drive, Fort Erie ON  L2A 2S6 
Office Hours  8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.   Phone: (905) 871-1600 FAX:  (905) 871-4022 Web-site:  www.forterie.ca 
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The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister     Page two 
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario  
 

Now therefore be it resolved, 
  
That:  The Federal Government cease further consideration of eliminating capital gains tax 
exemptions on primary residences, and further 
  
That: A copy of this resolution be circulated to The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, The 
Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, All Members of Parliament, All Members of 
Provincial Parliament, The Regional Municipality of Niagara, and all Municipalities, for their 
support.    

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Yours very truly, 

 

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.  
Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk 
cschofield@forterie.ca 
CS:dlk 
c.c.  All Members of Parliament 
 All Members of Provincial Parliament 
 The Regional Municipality of Niagara 
 Ontario Municipalities 
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THETOWNor COCHRANE
ONTARIO‘CA

l7l Fourth Avenue
Cochrone, Ontario, Canada, POLlC0
T: 705-272-4361 | F: 705-272-6068
E: townhcill@cochroneontorio.com W0 HnIn I:uI H [I HEI PEc1-En

“Via Email: iustin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca

June 24th, 2021

The Honourable Justin Trudeau
Prime Minister of Canada
Office of the Prime Minister
80 Wellington Street
Ottawa, ON
K1A 0A2

Dear Prime Minister Trudeau:

Re: Motion to Include the PSA Test for Men into the Medical Care

This willserve to advise you that Council, at its regular meeting held Tuesday, June 22"“,
2021, passed the following resolution:

“Resolution No. 182-2021
Moved By: Robert Hutchinson Seconded By: Daniel Belisle

WHEREAS the male population has been made to pay for prostrate blood test and
whereas 11 Canadian men willdie of prostrate cancer every day and

WHEREAS 1.5 million Canadian men are not seeking the early detection PSA testing
and

WHEREAS prostrate cancer is the most common cancer in men and

WHEREAS when detected early the survival rate is close to 100% and detected late 3 of
4 men will be lost and

WHEREAS men who wish to have this test done have to pay $33.00 for the test

www.cochrcineontorio.com
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THEREFORE I Robert Hutchinson move that both the Federal and Provincial
Governments move to have this test included in the national health care system and that
it be made available for all Canadian men at no charge and further that the Government
make every effort to have this become a reality sooner than later as stated above every
day that goes by another 11 men willdie of this avoidable disease and

FURTHERMORE that this motion be distributed to Right Honourable Justin Trudeau
Prime Minister of Canada, Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario, Minister of Health
(Canada) Honourable Patty Hajdu, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health (Ontario)
Honourable Christine Elliott, all municipalities, and all First Nation Communities

A

Carried”

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated!

Yours Truly,

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF COCHRANE

Alice Mercier
Clerk

/am

c.c.: Hon. Doug Ford Premier of Ontario,
Hon. Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health (Canada)
Hon. Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health (Ontario)
All Municipalities
All First Nation Communities
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Jaclyn Grossi 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: jgrossi@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
July 23, 2021 

Sent to: info@fooddaycanada.ca 

Dear Jackie Agnew: 

RE: Proclamation Request - July 31 - Shine a Light on Canadian Cuisine - Food Day 

Canada 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim July 31st as Shine a Light on Canadian Cuisine - Food Day 

Canada. Your proclamation request will be communicated on the Town’s Twitter account, and on 

the Town’s website on the Proclamation and Lighting Request page.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in red on Friday, August 2nd to recognize Shine a Light on Canadian Cuisine - Food 

Day Canada.  Please note that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

  

Jaclyn Grossi 
Legislative Coordinator 
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Jaclyn Grossi 
Legislative Coordinator 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive   

P.O. Box 328 Station Main  

Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 

Email: jgrossi@newmarket.ca 

Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 

Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
July 23, 2021 

Sent to: nfw-snaf@cif-ifc.org 

Dear Esmée Schimmelpenninck: 

RE: Proclamation Request - September 19-25 - National Forest Week 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim September 19 - 25 as National Forest Week. Your proclamation 

request will be communicated on the Town’s Twitter account, and on the Town’s website on the 

Proclamation and Lighting Request page.  

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in green on September 22nd to recognize National Forest Week.  Please note that 

the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM.   

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Jaclyn Grossi 

Legislative Coordinator 
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Town of Newmarket National Forest Week Proposed Proclamation

WHEREAS: Covering 66% of the province and 71.1 millions hectares, Ontario’s forests are an indispensable source

of ecological, cultural, health, social and economic benefits.

WHEREAS: Its forests are also located on the traditional territory of diverse Indigenous nations and provide

nourishment and cultural value to these groups.

WHEREAS: Covering 24% of the town, Newmarket’s vibrant tree canopy offers valuable recreational opportunities

to its residents and acts as a center for physical, mental, social and community well being.

WHEREAS: Its urban forest is also a contributor of essential ecological services for the town such as pollution

reduction, stormwater retention, cooling and wildlife habitat.

WHEREAS: Newmarket’s tree cover acts as a vital tool to build the town’s resilience and sustainability in the face of

climate change.

WHEREAS: A study valued the numerous social and ecological benefits Newmarket’s urban forest provides at 350

million dollars.

WHEREAS: National Forest Week is an annual one-week campaign which recognizes its critical contribution to

Canada and its people. This year, National Forest Week will be celebrated across the country by individuals and

organizations with the theme of “Our Forests - Continually Giving”.

THEREFORE: As mayor of Newmarket, I declare September 19–25, 2021 as: “NATIONAL FOREST WEEK” in

Newmarket
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Jaclyn Grossi 
Legislative Coordinator 
Town of Newmarket 
395 Mulock Drive   
P.O. Box 328 Station Main  
Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 
Email: jgrossi@newmarket.ca 
Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207 
Fax:  905-953-5100 

 
 
July 23, 2021 

Sent to:  

Dear Sarah Bezaire: 

RE: Proclamation Request - October - Dyslexia Awareness Month 

 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim October as Dyslexia Awareness Month. Your proclamation 

request will be communicated on the Town’s Twitter account, and on the Town’s website on the 
Proclamation and Lighting Request page.  

In addition, the community flag pole located at Peace Park on Cane Parkway will fly your flag 
from October 18th to 22nd to recognize Dyslexia Awareness Month. Please note that the flag 

must be dropped off at the Town of Newmarket Operations Centre at 1275 Maple Hill Court by 
4:30 PM on Wednesday, October, 13, 2021, ATTN: Nick Evans. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Jaclyn Grossi 
Legislative Coordinator 
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